Notes of Catch-up meeting on TEAMs, 12 July 2023
Present: Ian Jones (Stone MC Ltd), Steve Cole (Redrow), Carl Jones (Redrow), Brian Westcott (WPRA), Peter Cocker (WPRA), Jim Walshe (WPRA) and Jennifer Crew (WPRA)
Occupations
Ian Jones confirmed that there were between 4-500 dwellings occupied, and Carl Jones said that Redrow had complete 120.
Infrastructure
Ian Jones said that the King’s School Junction was nearly complete.  The Heronsway North roundabout is also nearing completion, but further work was needed on lighting for the footpath/cycleway along Wrexham Road before it would be signed off.
The remaining offsite works are for Heronsway South/Park & Ride roundabout and Overleigh roundabout.  The start of work on Heronsway S depends on completion of Heronsway N and the agreement with the Council on a traffic management plan. Plans for Overleigh are still being revised by John Evans (CW&C) and timing has not been agreed, whether this will be done concurrently with Heronsway or afterwards.
Work has started on the spine road leading off Heronsway S/P & R.  The attenuation tank is going in and should be complete by end of July.
Detailed design work for the repositioning of the rising main from the Business Park to Whaddon Drive has just been signed off.  Works by Welsh Water should start in April 24 and be completed 12 weeks later in June 24.  The spine road can then be completed.  The section from the commercial centre past the school to the sports pitches cannot be completed until these works are done as the main will pass under the footpath/cycleway. The school cannot be started until the road is completed as the designs are dependent on the road levels.
The sports pitches are being prepared now and should be completed by the end of 2023.
Redrow
The redesign of the southern section of the site which has been submitted as an S73 application has not yet been decided.  Works to improve the footway and bus stop on Lache Lane near the Green Lane junction have yet to be done.
Redrow are keen to start work on the pumping station off Lache Lane but the council have refused permission to access the site from Lache Lane because of traffic visibility.  The site will have to be accessed from the spine road and Redrow therefore want to start work on this.
Taylor Wimpey
No representative was present at the meeting.  JC expressed disappointment about this and asked IJ to invite a member of TW’s planning team to future meetings.
Next meeting
11am Wednesday 11 October
 
